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The CAO offices are now closed as and from the 30th of March, until further notice. The latest information from them is as follows: 

If you have an urgent query or an account access issue please email us via the Correspondence Section of your CAO Account (or the Contact section of the website). Please remain patient and allow our remote access team sufficient time to deal with your request. Make sure to include as much information as possible to assist us in handling your query. There is no telephone service available at this time.

Postal correspondence should not be sent to the CAO office from today, 30th March. Applicants who are required to supply documentation to support their application are asked to wait until the restrictions are lifted before posting such documents. Documents sent in recent days will be processed when the CAO office re-opens. Documents already in the postal system will be delivered to the office when the restrictions are lifted.

Online late applications are still being accepted up to 1st May at 17:15. To make a late application click on `Apply`.

The CAO Change of Mind facility will operate as usual, opening on the 5th May at noon and closing on the 1st July at 17:15.

Questions relating to COVID-19
Please Note: Office contact hours are 09:30 to 17:00, Monday to Friday.


Q:  I have made a late application and I need to submit supporting documents, what should I do?
A:   Applicants who are required to supply documentation to support their application are asked to wait until the restrictions are lifted before posting such documents. Documents sent in recent days will be processed when the CAO office re-opens. Documents already in the postal system will be delivered to the office when the restrictions are lifted.
 
Q:  I sent my documents to you just before the government restrictions were announced - do I need to re-send them?
A:  Documents sent in recent days will be processed when the CAO office re-opens. Documents already in the postal system will be delivered to the office when the restrictions are lifted.
 
   
A:  Will the Change of Mind be cancelled/changed?
A:  CAO is continuing to operate to the schedule as published. In the event of any change to the CAO schedule (which would be a matter for CAO and HEIs to agree on) CAO will inform applicants.
 
Q:  What if Leaving Cert is postponed/cancelled?
A:  CAO is continuing to operate to the schedule as published. In the event of any change to the CAO schedule (which would be a matter for CAO and HEIs to agree on) CAO will inform applicants.
 
